
 

 

11 am Communion Service 
 

Introit Holy Holy Holy 
 

Silent Prayer 
 

Call to Worship SDAH 341, verse 1 

To God be the glory, great things He hath done! 

So loved He the world that He gave us His son 

Who yielded His life an atonement for sin, 

And opened the life-gate that all may go in. 
 

Praise the Lord, praise the Lord, 

Let the earth hear His voice! 

Praise the Lord, praise the Lord 

Let the people rejoice! 

O come to the Father through Jesus the Son, 

And give Him the glory, great things He hath done! 
 

Invocation  
 

Meditation Colossians 1:15, 16, 19, Cathy Guenin 
 

Hymn 63 There is a Name I Love to Hear 
 

Tithes and Offerings 
 

Scripture Reading Acts 2:14-24, Andreas Papaioannou 
 

Family Prayer Barbara Clee 
 

Sermon Soaked by God, Pastor Jacques Venter 
 

Hymn 118 None Other Lamb 
 

Ordinance of Humility 
 

Children's Time Charlotte Marshall 
 

Worship in Song Pat Elias 
 

Hymn 113 vv 1, 3, 4 When I Survey the Wondrous Cross 
 

The Lord’s Supper “Do this in remembrance of Me.” 
 

Hymn 62 Come Let Us Join Our Cheerful Songs 
 

Benediction 
 

Reflection in Silent Meditation 
 

Postlude 

 

 
 

Weekly Diary 
▪ Saturday 14 January ▪  

11am Communion Service: Pr Jacques Venter 

12pm Pathfinders PBE  

1pm Women in Prayer in Oak & Beech 

3.30pm Bible Study Group in Armstrong Hall 

7.30pm New Year’s Concert  

▪ Sunday 15 January ▪ 
7pm Elders Meeting in Maple Room  

▪ Monday 16 January ▪ 
2pm Senior Club  

5.30pm Badminton Club Stanborough School  

▪ Tuesday 17 January ▪ 
10.30am Bible Study Group in Maple Room 

▪ Wednesday 18 January ▪ 
9.30am &1pm Toddler Club  

1pm Creative Crafts in Maple Room 

5.30pm Badminton Club Stanborough School 

7.30pm Coffee & Prayer in Cedar-Sycamore Room  

▪ Thursday 19 January ▪ 
9.30am Toddler Club 

7.30pm Church Board in Oak Room 

▪ Friday 20 January ▪ 
8.30pm Soup Run 

▪ Saturday 21 January ▪ 

11am Parallel Service: Pr Tom de Bruin 

11am Traditional Service: Pr Geert Tap 

12pm Pathfinders 

3.30pm Bible Study Group in Armstrong 

4pm Family Ministries in Cedar-Sycamore 

 
 

Contacts 
 

Pastor Jacques Venter 

 jventer@secadventist.org.uk / 07868 546 941 

Pastor Geert Tap 

 gtap@secadventist.org.uk / 07747 568 942 

PA to the Ministerial Team – Beatrice Cooper 

 beatrice@stanboroughpark.org 

Stanborough Centre – Michael Swain 

 stanboroughcentre@gmail.com / 07962 320 372 

Church Clerk – Pat Swan 

 swan.patricia4@gmail.com / 07905 620 080 

www.stanboroughchurch.org 

 facebook.com/stanboroughparkchurch 

 twitter.com/stanboroughpc 

Bulletin Deadline Wednesday 3pm 

 bulletin@stanboroughchurch.org 

 

 

  

 
 

14 January 2017 

 

 

Welcome to 
Stanborough Park Church 

 

 
 

 “This is my body, which is for you;”  

“This cup is the new covenant in my blood;  

do this, whenever you drink it,  

in remembrance of me.” 
1 Corinthians 11:24, 25  

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
Seventh-day Adventist Church 

Stanborough Park  
609 St Albans Road, Watford WD25 9JL 

http://facebook.com/stanboroughparkchurch
http://twitter.com/stanboroughpc
mailto:bulletin@stanboroughchurch.org


 

Youth Notes 
Relaunch! We will be back with a bang on 28 

January! Come along for a pot luck lunch, tell us 

what it is you want to do this year, and finish the day 

by going ice skating! 

Parents Please be aware that there is a parents’ 

meeting immediately after the service on 4 February 

in the Williams Hall. All parents of teens aged 12-19 

must attend. Thank you. 

 

Sabbath School 
9.45am 

 

Welcome Angelika Horwood 

Hymn 22 Holy Holy Holy  

Prayer Christine Cornwall 

Mission Story Pierre Guenin 

Praise in Music 

Bible Study The Holy Spirit: Working Behind the Scenes 

Mission Offering Jef Nascimento 

Hymn 596 Praise Him! Praise Him! 

Closing Prayer Christian Guenin 

 

In line with our church policy, kindly refrain from 

photography during services in order to 

maintain an atmosphere of reverence. 

 
 

Announcements 
 

Sabbath Morning Prayer Meeting 9.00-9.30am in the 

Maple Room. All are welcome. 
 

The Family Ministries Prayer Basket is held by the Kemp 

family: Ketsia, Julien and Gabriel. “Deuteronomy 31:6 

reminds us to be strong and courageous, for God is with us, 

and He will never leave us nor forsake us. This is what we as a 

family invite the church to pray, so that this promise is kept in 

our hearts and is not forgotten in difficult times.” 
 

The elders and pastoral team are seeking to contact 

isolated members who are unable to attend church 

services. Please assist by providing contact details of 

members who would appreciate a visit, and who may 

wish to participate in Communion. 
 

The Welfare Department is in need of non-perishable food 

– tinned food, pasta, jam, biscuits, etc. 
 

Expense Claims for Stanborough Park Church relating to 

2016 should be submitted by 28 January to Wederly 

Aguiar or Pam Robertson in person, or by email to 

treasury@stanboroughchurch.org 
 

Church Clerk absence Pat Swan is on holiday until 26 

January. She will respond to emails as soon as possible. 
 

Women in Prayer All ladies welcome to join us today, 

12.30-2.30pm, for prayer followed by soup and rolls. 
 

The Singing Group will visit Lancaster Court, 108 High 

Street, Abbots Langley WD24 7AJ, at 3.30pm today.  
 

Revelation Study Group meets today in the Armstrong 

Hall, 3.30-4.30pm. We look forward to seeing you there! 
 

New Year’s Concert today at 7.30pm with the 

Stanborough Park Choir and Orchestra. Entrance is free. 

There will be a sales table in the Cedar-Sycamore Room 

after the concert – proceeds will go to the Church 

Development Fund. 

 

Senior Club meets on Monday 14 January. The guest 

speaker is Angela Hadwin, Manager of North Watford 

Library. Come along and give your support. 
 

Tuesday Bible Study meets from 10.30-11.30am in the 

Maple Room. We are studying the Book of Luke. 
 

Coffee and Prayer this Wednesday 25 January will be 

held in the Cedar-Sycamore Room at 7.30pm. 
 

The Soup Run on Friday 20 January will be led by the St 

Albans Church. If you wish to go on the Soup Run, 

please contact Rachel or Pat Walton. 
 

Angel Voices Children’s Choir resume rehearsals 

immediately after the service next Sabbath, 21 January, 

in the Armstrong Hall. New members welcome! 
 

The Family Life Department invite you to a time of praise, 

worship, testimony and desserts! Let us praise God 

together for all the great things He has done. Sabbath, 

21 January , 4pm in the Cedar-Sycamore Room. RSVP by 

email to: stanboroughfamilyministry@gmail.com  
 

Do you need a DBS for a new role in our church 

community?  DBS checks and assistance available 

Sunday 22 January, 9.45am-12.15pm in the Armstrong 

Hall. Please see Helen Lockham or email her at 

helen.lockham@care4free.net for more information and 

to make an appointment. 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 

Let’s Walk We will be joined on 28 January by the FWG, 

leaving from Abbots Langley car park at 2.45pm. Good 

company, countryside, and passing through two 

ancient villages. More details from Edward 07753 608382. 
 

Fellowship Lunch 4 February Please book using the 

envelopes at the desk. Place in the offering plate, or 

email fellowshiplunch7@gmail.com. Book by 31 January. 
 

Audio-Visual Team help needed We are looking for 

volunteers to join the Parallel Service AV team. Speak to 

Neilson Roberts after the service or email 

spcavteam@gmail.com. No prior technical experience 

necessary, just a willing and committed spirit. 
 

Operating Summary Jan-Dec 2016 
 

2016 BUDGET ACTUAL ACTUAL VAR 

 Jan-Dec Jan-Nov Dec Jan-Dec 

Church Budget Inc 74,000    66,163       6,404  (1,434) 

Hall Hire Income    58,000      54,358      3,297  (345) 

Other Income      1,200        1,102         180            82  

Transfers to Depts (26,320) (24,127) (2,193)             0  

General Operating (45,080) (42,191) (3,826) (937) 

Property Ops/Maint (59,650) (52,439) (5,832)      1,379  

Other Overheads (2,150) (6,062) (515) (4,427) 

                -    (3,196) (2,484) (5,680) 
 

 

Sunset Times 
Today: 4:20pm   Next Friday: 4:30pm (Watford) 

 

 

Prayer Corner 
Let us pray about the political situation in N Ireland. 

Also, please remember children who are in danger of 

online bullying or grooming. 
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